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MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 18 February 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm via Zoom  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Jimmy Gill(JG), Marilyn Irving(MI), Juna Sathian (JS), Violet Rooke(VR) and Lee Stott (LS)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Heather Miller – Engie 

Newcastle City Councillor Oskar Avery
This meeting of Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council was held via Zoom due to the ongoing Coronavirus(COVID19) pandemic.  Advice and guidance has been issued from the National Association of Local Councils(NALC) following changes regarding the holding of meetings electronically.

14/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Community Councillors Ann Keenan and Irene Teasdale.
A query was raised in relation to the number of meetings a Community Councillor could miss before it was presumed that they no longer wished to remain as a Community Councillor.  The Clerk confirmed that this was 6 consecutive meetings however could be more should special permission be given via the Chair.  It had been noted that 1 Community Councillor hadn’t attended in sometime, it was confirmed that that Community Councillor had missed 3 meetings (4 including February), the Chair confirmed that he would contact that individual to discuss the concern raised. 

15/21. Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 

· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
16/21. Blakelaw Ward Councillors Update 

Blakelaw Ward Councillor Oskar Avery(OA) attended to provide an update on their work within the Ward.  OA talked about the low traffic neighbourhood initiative, this was a traffic calming initiative that the Government were very keen on and Newcastle City Council were looking to use this initiative across areas of Newcastle.  OA can arrange for an Officer from Newcastle Council to come and speak to the Community Council about this and what it would involve.
In relation to the fight against COVID19, trends were looking encouraging, numbers were lower in the region however it was still worrying.  The vaccination rollout was going very well but it was important to remember to follow the guidelines and not move too quickly with regards to coming out of lockdown.  The City Council are looking for COVID19 Community Champions to help spread the message in relation to COVID19 information within communities.  The Clerk asked if the Community Council or members of the Council could be considered to become a Community Champion, OA confirmed he would look in to this.  
OA provided an update in relation to the up and coming work on the new Blakelaw Hub.  The Community Council confirmed that they had a meeting in the next couple of weeks with Newcastle City Council to discuss the next steps.
17/21. Engie Update 

Heather Miller from Engie updated the Community Council regarding progress of the Roundhill Avenue site.  She confirmed that updates would be getting shorter as the site was coming to end.  The site was still on program for completion by the end of the March 2021.
Still to complete were a small part of phase 2 and phase 4.  The cabin move had been slightly delayed due to the weather.  The site were still expecting a small number of waggons delivering tarmac and the landscaping may need to wait till the seasons changed to undertake.
Once the cabins are moved those working on site would be moving in to one of the vacant properties until the site was completed.

The Delap survey had shown that there was a significant amount of repairs to be undertaken, all of which would be agreed and inspected by Newcastle City Council.  The repairs on Rothay Place would be difficult to undertake and Engie would need to work with the residents to get these repairs done.
In relation to complaints received HM confirmed that there hadn’t received any until 5.20pm that day.  This complaint was with regards to litter in residents gardens, although HM isn’t convinced it is from the site they will do a littler pick in the area the following day.
The Chair commented that the site had seemed busier and JG commented that traffic in the area had increased with some very inconsistent parking which looked to be by those contractors on site.  HM commented that she is surprise that they are still parking as they do especially given the number of reminders, induction and traffic plans that are all set out at the beginning of the project.  HM would remind those contractors again about considerate parking.

18/21. Appointment of Vice Chair 
The Chair asked the Community Council to consider the appointment of a Vice Chair.  Following Ron Clarke’s retirement no Vice Chair been appointed and due to this, the February meeting had been put back when the Chair had been unable to attend.  Following a discussion it was agreed the Community Councillor Jimmy Gill would undertake the role of Vice Chair until the May meeting when a more permanent arrangement would be put in place.
19/21. Police Update 

Unfortunately, Michael our Community PCSO is unable to attend these meetings as the Police ICT does not support Zoom.

The Police had provided the Community Council with an update which was mainly around issues that were related to anti-social behaviour.  There had been significant ASB associated with the City Edge estate, the Police were aware of this and were dealing with it alongside residents.  JS confirmed that the Police had been in touch with her and she was receiving a large number of complaints from residents.  The Police had increased patrols in the area and they had been provided with CCTV from residents.  It was important that residents reported issues to 101.  
The Police were struggling to identify offenders due to the wearing face masks and hoodies but they had been working with YHN and issuing fines with regards to those families involved.

JG commented that there was a motorbike riding up and down the pavements of Binswood Avenue.  The use of motorbikes seemed to be on the rise again.
20/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meeting held on the 14 January 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

It was confirmed that the dates of the sub groups needed to be updated and the Clerk confirmed that the Precept request had been submitted to Newcastle City Council.
21/21. Grant Applications 

There were no applications for grant funding.
The Chair informed the Community Council that he had been speaking with MARO who had been undertaken some work with older people in another area of Newcastle.  MARO were looking to undertake this project in other areas of Newcastle and maybe be interested in delivering in Blakelaw.  Grant application forms should be sent to MARO for completion should they wish to deliver in the area of Blakelaw and North Fenham.
22/21. Chairs Report 
The Chair update the Community Council in relation to an up and coming meeting that would be held with Newcastle City Council with regards to the Blakelaw Park.  The Chair encouraged everyone to attend.  
There was an update in relation to an email received from Projects4Change who had asked for support in lobbying the City Council with regards to keeping the skate park within the Blakelaw Park.  The Chair confirmed that this request had been responded to stating that whilst the Community Council were disappointed to note that the skatepark was being removed and had expressed this concern it accepted that this was down to cost.  There was a discussion in relation to residents approaching some Community Councillors commenting that they were unaware of the plans for the park.  The Chair and JG reiterated that Newcastle City Council had kept the Community Council up to date with the progress of the park project and that they had undertaken to the necessary consultation.  The Community Council was due to meet with the City Council again in the coming weeks, details of the time and date of the meeting would be shared with everyone to enable them to attend.
There was also a discussion around parking, trees, grit bins being full of rubbish and the “black path” being littered with rubbish.  The Clerk confirmed she would write and report the parking issues with residents parking on the grass verges, she would request a littler pick for the path and chase up the queries raised in relation to grit bins.
It was noted that the Red Hut development appeared to be underway.  It was queried as to whether the developer had been in touch with the Community Council to provide updates in relation to the build.  It was confirmed that they hadn’t but that they could be contacted and asked to provide regular updates.
23/21. Sub-Groups
Communications Group – The newsletter was on hold until after the Government’s announcement with regards to a way out of lockdown.  The Chair asked that Community Councillors started to think about sending over items for the newsletter.
Environmental Group – Various projects were discussed.  JS raised the idea of the Blakelaw Shopping Centre having a make over to make it a nicer place to be.  The Clerk confirmed she would contact Property Service and ask what was possible.
Employment Group – This group meets 3 times per year however the Chair and Clerk maintain regular contact.
24/21. Financial Matters 

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 15 January 2021 – 18 February 2021

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £28,601.23







Total

  
£29,101.23

Less: Payments;
Helen Richardson – February 2021 Salary 


£909.32

HMRC – February 2021





£352.26

Curry’s – February 2021





£5.00

NPS – COVID19 Information Flyer



£642.00

ROAM - Distribution
(as above)




£600.00

John Wears – Post Office 





£31.11









Total
£2539.69

Closing balance as at 18 February 2021 (account 2)

£26,061.54

Closing balance as at 18 February 2021 (account 1)
 
£500.00

Members agreed the above financial statement.

25/21. Any Other Other Business 

The Chair commented that an email had been received with regards the up and coming Census.  It was felt that it was too late to have a presentation at the next meeting but information could be shared vis facebook and the website.
26/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 11 March 2021 at 6.30pm via Zoom.
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Facebook. BNFCC

Twitter. @BlakelawNfenham

Website. www.blakelawnfenhamcommunity-council.com

